
 

 

MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No. 70 (2023) Guyana 

DEMERARA RIVER 

Maritime Administration Department wishes to inform all mariners that the 

Demerara Harbour Bridge Corporation will be engaged in transporting a new 

retractor span for the bridge from Soesdyke to the Demerara Harbour Bridge; where 

it will be secured until ready for use as a replacement. 

This exercise is scheduled to commence on Saturday April 29, 2023 and will incorporate the 
use of Megan S and supporting vessel which will display the international signals for vessels 
engaged in the exercise. 
 
The mooring area is bounded by the following coordinates: 
 

No Latitude (N) Longitude(W) Remarks 

1 06º 45'.976 058º 10'.913 WGS 84 DATUM 

2 06º 45'.958 058º 10'.867 WGS 84 DATUM 

3 06º 45'.919 058º 10'.883 WGS 84 DATUM 

4 06º 45'.881 058º 10'.889 WGS 84 DATUM 

5 06º 45'.900 058º 10'.944 WGS 84 DATUM 

6 06º 45'.938 058º 10'.929 WGS 84 DATUM 
 



 

 

 
 

Insert of Chart BA 519 showing area of operation 
 
 

All mariners are required to stay clear of these vessels and navigate with extreme caution 
when in the vicinity. 
 

Inset area is included for further guidance. 
 

Communication can be made to the vessels or the Georgetown Lighthouse on VHF Ch. 
16 
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